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Regular Meeting                                          

Nameoki Town Trustees

July 25, 2016
Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the town Trustees to order.  Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Edwards, Trustee Luehmann, and Trustee Abel.  Trustee Nemsky was absent due to being hospitalized.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Edwards, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS:

Kevin Tepan discussed the report on the Audit that was conducted for the last fiscal year.    The Attorney said that if anyone wanted a copy they would need to fill out a FOIA.   
BILLS:

A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann then made a motion, second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated July 25, 2016.  A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Health Report was read by Trustee Luehmann, A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann to approve the report as read, second by Trustee Abel.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT:

Linda Knogl wanted to comment about the meeting that the Village had about the new flood map that is currently proposed by FEMA.  It would affect a lot of people.  She wanted to know if the board had been informed.  Supervisor Viessman said that he had went to the meeting that the Village had held today.  He said that the map had not been approved yet.  They are just trying to keep the public updated on what is going on.  Linda also asked about the violations on the Health Report.  Trustee Luehmann said that according to the report Madison County is working on it or it was not in violation when the Health Inspector had went out on it.  Clerk Hawkins said that they report it to the Health Inspector if the resident does not comply it is turned over to the County.  Steve Bailey the State Park Fire Chief came out and was talking about the flooding that happened last week.  He explained how the water came up so fast.  He appreciated and thanked the help that the highway workers had given them.  He is trying to find out who to contact to get help.  Paul Clanney from 8601 Fairway said that he lived on the street that Steve was talking about.  Paul said it was flowing over the top.  He thought that the water is not flowing into an area that it used to.  Supervisor Viessman asked what area that was in, Highway Commissioner Moore said the canal is located in Canteen Township and they have been in touch with them to try and get something moving.  Supervisor Viessman said the rains we are having now are 30% more than we use to get.  Highway Commissioner Moore said he would like to meet with Paul and Steve on Saturday and see if they can show him the area that they are talking about.     
OLD BUSINESS:

None.

NEW BUSINESS:

None.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS:

Highway Commissioner Moore said he was going to check with Collinsville and Canteen Township to see what can be done for the flooding problem.  Trustee Abel said that he has been helping with the mosquito spraying.  Supervisor Viessman said that he had been helping also.  Clerk Hawkins said according to the association of the State of Illinois Flood Plain Managers, Inc., floods are the number one natural disaster in the United States, costing over six billion dollars per year.  Illinois taxpayers paid millions of dollars in disaster relief from flooding just in last year or so.  Flood plains and boarding lands are nature’s design for flood storage areas, and, as such, are subject to periodic inundation.  Please consider whether the benefit that would accrue to developers is worth this risk to the safety of our citizens.  I am sending out to every agency this letter.  I am hoping that they start to listen that you cannot keep building in the flood plain.  I am sending copies out and leaving a copy with this board.  Supervisor Viessman said that he has talked to the levee board, I don’t think you’re going to stop people from building.  I think the only real solution is to improve the drainage.  I’d like to see an increase in the water drainage.  It was told that the area over on Breckenridge had done much better this time since they had opened up a second drain.  Clerk Hawkins said former boards have requested they dredge Horseshoe Lake.  We have to encourage Senator Haine how important it is to have this done.    
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until August 8 at 7:00 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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